SEVEN SISTERS COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR CYMUNED BLAENDULAIS

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 6th November 2017

Present:
Vice Chairman:
Mr L Jenkins
Councillors:

Mr E W Francis, Mrs N Herdman
Cllr. S K Hunt, Mr G James, 
Mr B L Parfitt, Mr M Rivers, Mrs G Smith

Mrs C Thompson



Clerk:


Mrs L E Oliver

The Vice Chairman called for a minutes silence in respect of Mr Miles and Jack Whittaker

1
Apologies for Absence


There were apologies from The Chairman and Mr Evans
2
Declaration of Interests


Cllr Hunt, the Vice Chairman and Mr Francis declared an interest in item 12
3
To Receive the Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 2nd October 2017

It was RESOLVED that the minutes were a true record of the meeting and were signed by the Vice Chairman

4
Matters Arising

Mr James said he was having problems finding wood for the plinth for the figurine and may have to buy it
Cllr Hunt said NPTCBC would issue an invoice for the mowing shortly.  They would do one last cut FOC or all four areas

5
To receive the minutes of a sub-committee meeting held 19th October 2017
Mr Parfitt said Miss Freeman had wanted to meet to obtain updates on the position at the hall. It was RESOLVED that the minutes were a true record of the meeting and were signed by the Vice Chairman

6
Matters Arising

Mr Parfitt said a CHAOSS meeting would be held on Thursday

The Vice Chairman said the contract may need amending to include maintenance of the Recreation Ground, BMX track etc. Mr Francis said the caretaker’s position should be discussed at council as we are responsible.   It was thought that we should be paying the ‘living wage’ for the position.  The Vice Chairman said this would  increase the cost but also increase the quality of work.  Cllr Hunt asked how far did we want to go with monitoring the work done. The question was raised if the council or CHAOSS should interview for the position as there were other people who had expressed interest.
The Vice Chairman said it was originally stated that CHAOSS should consist of 2/3 general public and 1/3 councillors and suggested the minute was receded as this ratio has never worked.  It was agreed to check the CHAOSS Articles of Association and make the membership available to everyone.

It was agreed that councillors would attend the CHAOSS meeting at 6.30p.m. on Thursday to discuss the caretaker’s position.

7
Policing Matters 
The Clerk said she had written to the Police Superintendent as requested by council and to the Police Commissioner as requested by the Chairman as he had heard the PCSO had left the village.  She had not received replies from either.
Cllr Hunt said he would invite a Police Inspector and Mr Blake to the next meeting.




2017/27

The Vice Chairman said there had recently been an incident of anti-social behaviour

At the surgery where three young people had harassed the doctors for over an hour in the evening.  The PCSO had been asked to attend but there had been no response.

Cllr Hunt said the PCSO had recently changed the PACT meeting twice for her own needs and this was not acceptable.

Mrs Herdman said teenagers had been doing spins in the car park and the fire brigade were called to get them out of a ditch.

Cllr Hunt said more and more people all over the country were talking in pubs saying no need to worry about drink driving as the Police were never around.

Mrs Herdman said there had recently been two separate incidents outside the rugby club where cars collided.  The Police had not attended.

Three items were decided upon for the next PACT meeting: Drink/drug driving; youth annoyance/spinning cars; speeding

Cllr Hunt said regarding the taxis by the school mentioned in the previous meeting, the council has said they will revoke their licenses if they are caught.  It is important to get number plates.
Clerk to write again to the Police Commissioner to say at the last meeting he had promised communications would improve and this has not been the case.
8
Community Hall and CHAOSS 

Mr Parfitt said he was having problems getting charity status.
The Caretaker’s position had been raised under item 6

9
Recreation Ground – to include an update on grant application 
Mr Parfitt said Spick ‘n’ Span had completed most of the agreed work but needed a water supply for the weed killer.  He said a councillors should meet at the tennis court to discuss the work needed there.
The Clerk said the deadline for submission of the grant application had been extended to 30th May 2018.  Cllr Hunt said he was not happy with this as it would delay receiving funds if the application is accepted.

He said he has met with Wicksteed, Play Dale and Sutcliffe on site and they are to produce revised drawings all virtually the same.

He said the application is 90% complete and he would ask NPTCBC to look over it when it is ready.

10
Brynbedd Cemetery

Mr Parfitt said the moss had not been cleared yet as the water supply was needed
11
Reports from Meetings attended by Members

Cllr Hunt, Mr Parfitt and Mr James had attended Governor’s meetings at the English school and reported a deputy head teacher had been seconded for two terms.  The caretaker had retired and consideration was being made to combine the job with the welsh school.
Cllr Hunt had had a meeting with the Practice Manager

12
Planning Matters

The following application had no objections from the sub-committee:
Application No. P2017/0961

Mr & Mrs E Francis, 1D Brynteg, Seven Sisters

Demolition of existing dwelling and construction of replacement dormer bungalow with increased ridge and eaves height





2017/28
13
Correspondence

NPT Council for Voluntary Service invitation to Annual General Meeting 9th November

Marie Curie Nurses in NPT request for support

Boundary Commission for Wales, 2018 review of Parliamentary constituencies

Abertawe Bro Morgannwg Community Health Council, Annual review questionnaire

(circulated 23.10/17)

Mid & West Wales Fire and Rescue Services, review of information

NPTCBC – consultation on Rights of Way Improvement Plan

An invitation for councillors and clerk to attend the presentation of her BEM from Mrs Valerie James on Monday 13th November 2017

14
Clerk’s Report 

  £      p


Income - Cemetery






   50.00





  

It was RESOLVED that the following be passed for payment:

M Miles, October





as per contract

L Oliver, October






  320.40

L Oliver, expenses






    79.08

Seven Sisters AFC, donation re mowing



  100.00

HMRC, PAYE






1211.16

C Freeman, relief caretaker





  969.30

NPTCBC, Trade Waste/School Crossing



1595.86

Corona Energy, Gas September




  457.39

Welsh Water, Hall and Cemetery




  115.13

15
Doctor’s Surgery


The Vice Chairman reported the national average for flu campaigns was 65-75%, Seven Sisters had one more clinic to hold are already at 72%.  The ‘at risk’ average was 45-65% and Seven Sisters have just cleared 65%

He said our defibrillator was used for Mr Miles and also for a patient at the surgery.  He said there was no communication between the various entities regarding locations of defibrillators in the village and the district nurses would benefit from being given the locations and asked Mr Parfitt to supply these.

During his meeting with Cllr Hunt it was mentioned there was no defibrillator in the area of the tip.  He thought the Friends of Seven Sisters would purchase one.   Mrs Herdman said she thought it would get vandalised in that area.  A discussion ensued and Mrs Herdman said she would ask Jocelyn if a defibrillator could be positioned outside her property.  The Vice Chairman asked if the Friends of Seven Sisters purchased a defibrillator could the council provide electricity at the BMX track.  Mrs Thompson thought if we had electricity at the tip the area could be developed

Clerk  to contact Western Power Distribution for a quotation, Mr Parfitt would supply a plan of the area.
16
Any Other Business

Mr James asked where the wildflower area on the tip was and Cllr Hunt said it is a bio-diversity area.   The Vice Chairman said Swansea Parks Department make up a seed collection for wildflower areas including Yellow Rattle. Which attacked couch grass.

The Clerk reminded councillors that the precept should be set at the next meeting.

The state of the Legion property was mentioned and Cllr Hunt said the owner lives in Glynneath but as long as a site is not dangerous and does not affect anyone, there is not much the Borough Council can do about it.  He thought the owner did not have funds available for the site.






2017/29
The Vice Chairman asked about a wreath for Remembrance Sunday and Mr Parfitt said he had arranged this and his wife would take it to the service.

Mr Parfitt asked if everyone was in happy with the normal arrangement for the Christmas lights and this was agreed.
The Vice Chairman said previously the council had agreed to replace a seat in the village per year and asked that this be put on the next agenda.

Came and Company have said Councillors should visually check the play equipment weekly and make comments.  Next Agenda.

The Vice Chairman said a bus, having difficulty manoeuvring a bend by the surgery, had nearly hit a patient.  He said the same problem was happening in the village.

Signed : D C Thomas, Chairman
Date: 6th December 2017
2017/30
Clerk’s report to the Monthly Meeting to be held on 4th December 2017

Income







 £      p

Accounts for payment

L Oliver, November






  320.20

C Freeman, November





1211.30
B L Parfitt, poppy wreath/flowers re M Miles


    53.50
Spick ‘n’ Span







  450.00
Came & Company, Insurance





3383.75
Corona Energy, Gas October





  282.94
Correspondence

Welsh Government – 21st Century Schools and Education Programme

Mid and West Wales Fire Service  - Draft Corporate Plan (circulated 8.11.17)
Planning

2017/31
